
From: jhurst@nlga.us <jhurst@nlga.us>
To:  

Date: 6/14/2018 2:01:03 PM
Subject: Website email from Julia Hurst

Lt. Governor Bryant, The National Lieutenant Governors Association (NLGA) holds its Annual 
Meeting June 27 - 29, 2018, in New Orleans. NLGA will give you a complimentary hotel room for up 
to the three nights of the meeting and waive registration fees for you and your spouse (if attending) 
for this meeting. On June 27, 2018, at approx. 11:55 am CST, there is a group photo of attending 
LGs. To arrange the room and be registered, please contact NLGA at (859) 283-1400 or Ann at 
athelen@nlga.us or myself. Thank you for the consideration. 
 

Julia Hurst
 
71 Cavalier Blvd. Ste. 223
 
Florence, KY 41042
 
8592831400
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